Memorandum

To: Kure Beach Town Council
Erom: Chuck Keener, Shoreline Access and Parking Commitice Chairperson
Date: 12/13/05

Re:  Shoreline Access and Parking Committee

The Parking Committee met on Tuesday December 13, 2005.

The following members were present: Mac Montgomery, Tom Barber, Bo
Goodman, Chuck Keener, Peter Russo, Mario Paparozzi and Tony Gonsalves.

Restroom Facility 2005-2006 CAMA GRANT

‘The application for the public restroom facility at Joe Fakes Park has been
approved by CAMA. However, the US Army at Sunny Point has denied our use
of the park to build any struciure above ground level that does not meet certain
“blast” specifications. CAMA recommended that we refuse the grant and
reapply for a new grant. The Commitiee will address Town Council at
December meeting requesting a letter to CAMA refusing the grant.

Emergency Vehiele Entrance at N Avenue

Although this was a beach access, the project was given to Beach re-
nourishment coordinator.

The Committee recommends that in the future the Town Council, as a whaole,
be involved in all changes between overlapping committees/departments.

Parking Problem in B-1 District ( continued from July)

No action to be taken until all scheduled studies by Department of Commerce
and others are complete. '

Signs

A signage proposal has been prepared by Peter Russo and is attached to this
report. The committee will coordinate with Public Works, the Police Chief, and
make a presentation to the Council on procurement and placement of signs



December 16, 2005

New Business

The Committee agreed to accept the resignation of Mac Montgomery as Chair
effective December 13, 2005, as Mac was elected to Town Council.

The Committee unanimously agreed to have Chuck Keener move from Vice-Chair
to Chairman effective December 13, 2005. The committee also elected Bo
Goodman to serve as Vice-Chair.

The Committee will address Town Council at January meeting requesting the
Corral parking area be designed as an official Town parking area.

A parking map proposal was submitied to the Committee by Tormn Barber. His
proposal is attached to this report.

The Committec is also studying more parking availability at several locations.
Some areas to be investigated are on sireets J, L, I, and Comnmumity Center.

The Committee will be investigating where 1o relocate the Rest Room that was
tarned down by Sunnypoint.



